



Name of MP
Member for
Address


Dear {Insert MP Name}

I am a long time resident of Redhead and I am writing to you because of my concerns in relation to the administration at the Belmont Wetlands State Park and the proposed process for Community consultation in establishing a future plan of Management for the park.

The Belmont Wetlands State Park has been a hard fought win for Community and country that took great collaboration of wide segments of society to come about.

This remains a precious natural jewel to our community but has become gradually threatened by lack of enforcement of the established Plan of Management. The goals around this State park, when it was created was a place of broad community engagement and usage.

The current administration has been appointed by Crown Lands and it has been failing our Community by allowing a rapid  and  inadequately supervised 4X4 access to the beach and dunes.

Camping on the beach itself which has not been part of the Plan of Management has been allowed extensively. Current ranger cover does not address this fully and there are multiple instances where vehicles have been driving not only through the dunes of BWSP but in the community designated , safety zones of Redhead beach. This activity occurs during the day and particularly at night.

As part of the local community I feel very let down and distressed by the lack of care and diligence by the current management that has allowed such deterioration of the coastal and dune zones of the park . It has made me feel unsafe through the lack of presence and enforcement of the rules by current management. This erosion of trust casts a serious concern over the current administrator being tasked to steer development of the future Plan of Management.

I think that the process for developing a new plan should be impartial possibly tendered for and not solely run by an administrator that has a vested interest and a  financial gain through issuing over 38,000 permits  in the park and allowing excessive daily use by 4X4 vehicles.

I ask your assistance in ensuring that the new Plan of Management is not controlled or steered by the current administrator and that the community consultation process is free of biased questioning which is evident in the current survey put out by the administrator.

This park serves the community and its care should lie in responsible hands that are not driven by financial bias. Can we have a choice in selecting the right administrator by the community. I would support a National Parks and Wildlife ownership of its care with good community participation and assistance.


We thank you for your interest in this cause and look forward to receiving your reply.

Kind Regards,


{Insert your name, suburb and post code}

